
[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]YORK

UNIVERSITE
UNIVERSITY



Memo

To:
SEOs & EOs
From:

Christine Ablack, Manager Compensation Services
cc:

Aileen Ashman, AVP Human Resources


HR Directors



Date:

March 22, 2013
Re:

CPM Performance Management Program & Processing Schedule

As we are coming to the end of the 2012/13 Performance Cycle, managers should be planning meetings with their CPM employees to have the “formal” performance review discussion, to complete the Performance Management Plan Form and to plan their goals for the upcoming 2013/14 Performance Cycle. 
CPM managers who have CPM employees reporting directly are expected to attend a Learning & Organizational Development training session on Conducting a Final Performance Review several of which are scheduled during March and early April.
The following information will help to clarify the timelines, and the documents to be used to complete these processes:  

· For the 2012/13 Performance Assessment, CPM employees should reference their goals and measures that were documented in their PMP form. Goals should be derived from individual’s job function and aligned with the 12/13 goals established for their Department/Faculty. 
· Managers must conduct performance reviews with eligible CPM employees prior to May 31, 2013. 
· Managers will use the Summary Assessment Form to record their recommended performance evaluation for each of their direct CPM reports for 2012/13.  The changes made last year as a result of community feedback remain in effect.  The “Does not Meet Expectations” performance level was removed and the remaining performance levels are “Develop/Progressing Toward Achieving Expectations”; “Achieves Expectations”; “Exceeds Expectations”; and “Exceptional Performance”.   These forms are posted on the Learning and Organizational Development website  at: http://www.yorku.ca/hr/units/learningdevelopment/index.html
· Completed PMPs and Summary Assessment Forms with recommended performance evaluations to be forwarded to divisional VP’s office for review and approval by Monday, June 03, 2013.
· You may also want to have some preliminary discussions on goals for the 13/14 Performance Cycle. We recommend you reference your IRP for 2011 to 2014.
In the event that a merit increase is approved for CPM employees, I have attached for your information the entire 2013 processing schedule as well as the merit pay administration rules. 

Please communicate this information to the appropriate staff members in your Division/Faculty/Department to ensure a positive experience, awareness of the merit pay administration rules and to ensure that all the timelines are met.
If you have any questions please contact me directly at ablackc@yorku.ca or at ext 77568.
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